
 

 
Minutes 

George Washington Birthday Celebration Committee 
City of Alexandria, Virginia 

7:00 p.m. 
March 15, 2021 

 

This meeting was conducted online via ZOOM due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic 

 
In Attendance: Claire Bennett, Chris Jones, Sue Johnson, Sean Marvin, Lovie Patish, Tyler Vanice 
(chair), Jennifer Warren  
Excused: Kristen Eastlick, Jeanne Jacob, Mitzi Moore, Robert Garbacz 
Unexcused:  Edgar Bates, Casey Clarke, Jason Reardon, Daniel Beard, Carol Myers 
City Staff: Michele Longo and Nicole Quinn (Office of Historic Alexandria) 
Guests: N/A 
 
CALL TO ORDER 

Vanice called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.   

The virtual meeting notice was read by Nicole Quinn. 

There was no quorum present, so the meeting could not conduct any official business.   The 
new member, Lovie Patish, introduced herself to the members in attendance.  Vanice noted 
that the minutes were distributed, but could not be voted on until next month.   

Vanice reported on revenues raised from GWBCC activities, and payment of some of the 
outstanding debts, including Brian Hilton.  There remains a balance of approximately $1401.39.  
Vanice also shared the required notice and City presence required for subgroup meetings. 

He also solicited feedback on events that any members attended.  Bennett and Vanice both 
committed to submitting reports on events attended.   He reminded the committee that 
members are required to report volunteer hours, and requests that a monthly tally be emailed 
to him and Nicole Quinn. 

Sue Johnson reported on Eventbrite registration numbers for various GWBCC events, 
approximately 150 people in total.   55-60 participated in the churchyard tours.  The registrants 
and their contact information are now captured on an excel spreadsheet for future use. 



 

There was no more new business to discuss and no public comment, therefore Tyler Vanice 
adjourned the meeting at 7:30pm. 

The next meeting will be held Monday, April 19, 2021 at 7:00 pm through this virtual platform 
again.  

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Jennifer Warren, Secretary  


